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                        Director of Planning and Urban Development



 





                             Penny St. Louis Littell

                                                        Inspection Services, Director 
                                                                                                                                                                          Jeanie Bourke
July 30, 2008

Eric Michaud

C/O Novare Res Bier Cafe

5 Canal Plaza/188 Middle St

Portland, ME 04101

Re: Sound Levels at Novare Res Bier

CBL:  032  I021001

Dear Eric,


This letter is a follow up to our phone conversation on July 9, 2008.  As you know, shortly after the opening of your business at the above location, this office received complaints with regard to the level of noise emitted from patrons using the outside deck at Novare Res Bier Café.
   This property is located in the B3 Zoning District, as shown on the Zoning Map of the City of Portland. Section 14-221.1.b of the Zoning Ordinance limits the level of sound, at the property line, to 55 decibels between the hours of 9 pm and 7 am, and 60 decibels between 7 am and 9 pm. 

I performed an evaluation of the premises on June 19, 2008 from 9:45 – 9:55PM at the rear wall of 52 Exchange St., an apartment building known as Old Port Arms.  The temperature was 68 degrees and it was calm.  Using a Bruel & Kjaer A scale sound level meter, the decibel levels were as follows:


  For sound with duration over 60 seconds set on the 60 seconds LEQ(1):

1. 63

2. 63

3. 64

4. 65

              
  For sound with duration less than 60 seconds set on the Fast setting:

1. 72

2. 75
3. 75

4. 78

The above-described condition as measured at 52 Exchange St. constitutes a violation of Section 14-221.1(b) of the Municipal Zoning Ordinance.
Per our discussion, of July 9, you represented that you would be consulting a noise/sound mitigation expert in order to come into compliance with the City’s noise standard.  That assessment was to take place within 14 days of our July 9 phone conversation, and report submitted to the City.  We have not received that report as of July 30, 2008.  If we do not hear from you in this regard by August 6, 2008, we will be forced to take further action.  We trust this will not be necessary.   
Thank you in advance for your anticipated cooperation.  Please feel free to contact me at 874-8715, if you wish to discuss the matter or have any questions.

Yours truly,

Jeanie Bourke

Inspections Division Director

cc: Penny Littell/Director of Planning and Urban Development

     Gary Wood/Corporation Council

     Joe Gray/City Manager
     Kevin Donoghue/District 1
� Our records document complaints received on June 17, July 7 and 16 from one residential tenant and on July 10 from a different tenant.
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